
NEWTON-IN-BOWLAND PARISH COUNCIL 
 
 
 

 
A meeting of the Parish Council took place on 20th November 2008 at 7.30pm 
in the United Reform Church, Newton. 
 
5 Councillors were present along with the clerk. 
 
MATTERS ARISING 
 
FINGERPOSTS 
LCC to be contacted re future maintenance 
 
CATTLE GRID 
Site meeting to be arranged to discuss concerns. 
 
ACCOUNTS 
6 items of expenditure were approved 
 
PLANNING 
1 application received. Concerns expressed to RVBC 
 
HIGHWAYS MATTERS REPORTED 
Standing water at Gamble Hole/Crayshaw Farm – reported again to LCC 
 
Next meeting to include the AGM on 19th February 2009 at 7.30pm in the 
United Reform Church. 
 
If any items are to be raised please contact Sandra Pinder (Clerk) 
Telephone 448289 
 


